JOHN A. LAWRENCE STATE REPRESENTATIVE 13TH LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA **HARRISBURG**

HARRISBURG OFFICE:

52A EAST WING P.O. BOX 202013 HARRISBURG, PA 17120-2013 PHONE: (717) 260-6117

JENNERSVILLE OFFICE:

1 COMMERCE BLVD., SUITE 200 WEST GROVE, PA 19390 PHONE: (610) 869-1602

MEMORANDUM

To:

All House Members

From:

Representative John A. Lawrence

Subject:

Proposed Resolution

Date:

June 8, 2011

Dear Colleagues -

We are all aware that the Commonwealth is facing a difficult fiscal situation. It is incumbent upon each of us to seek out redundancies in government to save precious tax dollars.

Currently, the state capitol complex is served by three security forces - The Capitol Police, the House of Representatives security force, and the Senate security force. While I have tremendous respect for the individuals who serve and protect us each and every day, I believe it is difficult to justify three separate police forces protecting the same building.

In the near future, I will introduce a resolution directing the Legislative Budget and Finance Committee to conduct a study considering the consolidation of these three institutions. A draft of the proposed resolution is attached for your review.

If you wish to cosponsor this initiative, please contact Karen Updegraff at kupdegra@pahousegop.com. I would appreciate your consideration and support.

Thank you